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STONHAM PARVA PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD REMOTELY ON

 MONDAY 10TH AUGUST 2020

20.77 PRESENT:
Cllrs T Benjamin, I Richardson, K Dawson, G Davison, S Baldry & M Goodrum                                                                                                       

20.78 APOLOGIES:
Cllr J Baldwin, C Cllr Hicks
20.79 Public Forum: 
20.80 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – None
20.81 DISPENSATIONS – None
20.82 MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 13TH JULY - Minutes confirmed as correct - Proposed by G Davison and seconded by I Richardson
20.83 COVID-19 – nothing to update
20.84 REPORTS 
20.84.1 No report from C Cllr M Hicks for August has been received.
C Cllr M Hicks emailed to say there had been an initial response with regard to the speeding but unfortunately, he has been away and did not have time to call T Benjamin prior to tonight’s meeting.

20.84.2 No report for August has been received from D Cllr S Morley.
20.84.3 Footpaths – Public footpaths have been cut.

Dog Fouling information was included in the newsletter.
Notice was placed on bin near Play Area to state ‘no dog waste’
Parishioner has been emailed regarding widening of the footpath.

The pavement which runs along the A140 at the north of the village is overgrown, this was reported by a Parishioner and deemed not a priority. C Cllr Hicks has agreed to look into this.

Action – W Brame to email C Cllr Hicks with the photos and location 

Footpath 5 report was closed down as not a priority high traffic area, need to raise this with C Cllr Hicks as there is a new initiative from SCC regarding footpaths
Action – W Brame to email C Cllr Hicks regarding this

Bridge near the Magpie has been fixed after a car accident.
W Brame to email Mickfield Parish Council regarding dog fouling on the pavement adjacent to A140. 

Action – W Brame to check boundary and if outside of our boundary to email Mickfield Parish Council about this

20.84.4 Cemetery – Invoice has been raised and sent to Funeral Directors and we are awaiting payment.

Action – W Brame to await payment
Cemetery hedges and verge are only being cut once per year due to bird nesting. I Richardson has asked for quotes from Vertas and Wetheringsett Garden Machinery to cut the hedge/verge and also the Churchyard. Agreed to accept the lowest quote – proposed T Benjamin and seconded S Baldry. Discussion around cutting of the verge more regularly. 
Action – I Richardson to await quotes and will then accept lowest one

Discussed price list for cemetery and agreed to add cross along with vase at a cost of £75. Proposed G Davison and I Richardson.

Action- T Benjamin to update price list

20.84.5 Play Area – A certificate has been provided for the equipment and matting but is not signed or dated. T Benjamin has chased this up and is awaiting a reply.

Action – T Benjamin to chase the certificate for equipment and matting
Viridor has sent a plaque to be erected on the Play Area, agreed to put this on the teen shelter in case it affects the guarantee of the play equipment.

Action – S Baldry to put up the plaque
Inspection tick sheet has been provided by Sovereign and S Baldry will commence the inspections this week and monthly thereafter.

Action – S Baldry to commence inspections

Gate and fencing will now be made by I Richardson.
Action – I Richardson to make the fence
Invoice has been sent to the Clerk, payment to be issued.

Action – Clerk to pay T Benjamin 

I Richardson has been looking into picnic benches and visited B&Q who had a 4-seater for £160 but this was not very quality. A local resident has been making picnic benches and has agreed to sell one to us for £140. All agreed to purchase this as long as we can have an invoice. I Richardson to look into cost of securing the picnic bench
Action – I Richardson to look at picnic bench and purchase if an invoice is raised. Also, to look into cost to secure this.
T Benjamin has chased Suffolk Legal and they have everything they need to progress our case.
Action – T Benjamin to await contact from Suffolk Legal

The pit needs to be levelled now it is full of soil and also the mound needs to be made for the slide.
Action – await wet weather before this can be done
Email received from Parishioner regarding play area and how it is appreciated. This would be good to put in the newsletter.
Action – K Dawson to speak to Parishioner about using her comments in the newsletter

20.84.6 Neighbourhood Watch – Nothing to report
20.84.7 Tree Warden – Nothing to report
20.84.8 SALC – T Benjamin attended the AGM. Approx 50 Parish Councils attended. A lot was admin related in terms of finance report, minutes etc. Interesting presentation from NALC CEO.
Some councils have experienced financial hardship due to Covid-19, some have used all their precept to fund helping parishioners in need and some who had no precept and relied on income from car parking have now gone bankrupt as no income came in.

20.85 DEFIBRILLATOR – Defibrillator awaiting fitting to electrical supply, this has been chased up last week.
Action – Awaiting electrical fitting by Engie

20.86 VILLAGE SIGN – Email has been sent to Highways asking them to reconsider the refusal of the 

village sign placement.

Action – W Brame to await reply
20.87 COMMUNICATION – Newsletter was delivered.

T Benjamin has fixed the notice board and will put this back in place this week.

Action – T Benjamin to put notice board back up

Subjects for the September newsletter are needed.

Action – consider information for September newsletter

M Goodrum has been in contact with Whitehouse Enterprises for a quote - £470 + VAT for A1 size board, for an extra £30 will engrave it.

Excel Displays will charge £428 (includes VAT) with delivery in 4 – 5 days.

Need to obtain permission for noticeboard to be erected at the north of the village. J Baldwin to take photos and email to W Brame who will send request to Highways.

Action- J Baldwin to email W Brame with photos

Action – W Brame to email Highways

20.88 PLANNING INCLUDING APPLICATIONS – to chase MSDC re land near Magpie which has

permanent residents living in caravans
Action – W Brame to chase this up again 

20.89 FINANCE – Clerks finance report for July was emailed to everyone ahead of the meeting. No

questions raised.
VAT claim was done up to end of July 2020 to include Play Area expense and this has gone into the bank

account and will show in August statement.

Nothing has heard about audit so W Brame to chase this
Action – W Brame to chase auditors

New bank signatories to be added, W Brame to start process.
Action – W Brame to drop off forms to be signed by current signatories
20.90 GOVERNANCE – Risk assessments have been reviewed and were emailed ahead of meeting. Layout 

has been amended. All agreed to accept.

Need to consider a Reserve Election fund for the 4-year elections and save a set amount each year. Need 

to include this in the budget next year.

Asset register has also been amended to make it neater. All agreed to accept.

Repurchase back up drives

Action – W Brame to purchase these 
Standing orders reviewed for Sections 1 – 3. 
Under Section 3g ‘Subject to standing order 3(f) above, a member of the public shall not speak for more

than (2) minutes.’ – agreed to amend this to…. or longer at the discretion of the chair.
Section 3i ‘[A person shall stand when requesting to speak and when speaking (except when a person has a 

disability or is likely to suffer discomfort)] OR [A person shall raise their hand when requesting to speak

and stand when speaking (except when a person has a disability or is likely to suffer discomfort)]. The chair 

of the meeting may at any time permit a person to be seated when speaking’ agreed to amend this to ‘…do
not need to stand.’
Section 3t(vi) - agreed numbered actions sentence can be removed.
All above agreed by all
Sections 4 – 10 to be read before next meeting
Action – Everyone to read sections 4 –10 and feedback at next meeting.
Procurement policy is on the website

Reviewed financial regulations, amendment needed to contract amount and fonts need amending. All 

agreed to accept once amendments made.
Action – T Benjamin to amend amounts and fonts and email to all
20.91 FUNDRAISING – £193.63 from plant sales has been paid into the bank.

Many Thanks to everyone who is fundraising by selling plants, books, vegetables, toys etc
20.92 CORRESPONDENCE – Email regarding Little Stonham Charity Trust has been sent to see if we can include this in the next newsletter.

20.93 REVIEW OF ACTIONS NOT COVERED ABOVE – Police/Fire Consultation completed.

Councillor list is on the website and notice boards.
Sustainability policy on the website

20.94 DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Monday 14th September 2020 
The Chairman thanked all for attending and closed the meeting at 8.45pm
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